
 

 
6th December 2022  

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
Along with this letter you will receive a letter from the North West London Health 
Protection Team and Public Health, please do take the time to read them.  
 
I understand that there is a great deal of fear regarding the current situation.  
 
I have spoken at length with advisors from the health protection team and we are 
following all advised measures. Should we have any further cases (of scarlet fever or 
chicken pox) the current measures will be reviewed.  
 
It is highly concerning that we are having to send children home within minutes of 
coming to school because they are so unwell, especially with a very high temperature. I 
understand that children can become very unwell during the school day but it is not 
acceptable to send a very poorly child to school, it is not fair on the child and it puts all 
the other children at risk.  
 
Please ensure you call the school office to advice of any absence.  It is vital that you 
provide us with information regarding why your child is absence as this ensures that we 
have a complete picture as to what is happening. It is not helpful when we find out 
about a child’s absence from other parents and in delays any necessary action.  
 
If there any updates regarding the situation, you will be informed.  
 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
Mrs Doherty  
Headteacher  

 


